Nov 30 1990

License: 40-26908-01
Docket: 30-30273/90-02

W. A. Boade, M.D., Ltd.

ATTN: W. A, Boade, M.D.

1100 Scuth Euclid

Sioux Falls, South Dakota 57117-5039

Gentlemen:

This refers to the routine, unannounced radiation safety inspection conducted
by Ms. L. L. Kasner of this office on October 22-26, 1990, of the activities
authorized by NRC Byproduct Material License No. 40-26908-01, and to the
discussion of our findings held by the inspector with the radiation safety
officer (RSO) at the conclusion of the inspection. This letter also
acknowledges receipt of your letter dated September 27, 1990, in response to
our letter and attached Notice of Violation both dated September 14, 1990, in
regard to our June 20, 1990, inspection at your facility in Mankato, Minnesota.

The inspection was an examination of the activities conducted under the license
as they relate to radiation safety and to cowpliance with the Commissicn's
rules and regulations and the conditions of the license. The inspection
consisted of selective examinations of procedures and representative records,
interviews of personnel, indeperdent measurements, and observations by the
inspector,

During this inspection, certain of your activities were found not to be
conducted in full compliance with NRC requirements. Consequently, you are
required to respond to this matter in writing, in accordance with the
provisions of Section 2.201 of the NRC's "Rules of Practice," Part 2, Title 10,
Code of Federal Regulations. Your resnonse should be based on the specifics
contained in the Notice of Violation enclosed with this letter.

The inspector alsc reviewed the actions you had taren with respect to two
violations observed during our previous inspection conducted on June 20, 1990,
at the Mankato, Minnesota, facility. She verified ttat corrective actions had
been taken regarding the failure to conduct dose calijrator constancy checks

at each address of use. Although she noted that corrictive measures had not
been fully implemented at the time of the inspection, she observed that the
required check sources had been obtained and, as verified by the RSO, that this
requirement should be met within the timeframe indicated in your response.
Since zorrective actions had not been fully implemented, this item is
considered open and will be reviewed during a future inspection. The second
violation, involving a discrepancy in the Mankato facility address listed on
the license, had been corrected by your request for license amendment which was
subsequently issued by NRC on October 30, 1990.

The audits conducted by your consulting physicist had been effective in
identifying four violations of MRC requirements. These violations involved
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